
 

 

  

Academic Senate of Hawai‘i Community College 
 

Resolution #2019-2 

 

A resolution calling for Hawai‘i Community College to install Electric Vehicle recharging 

stations on the Manono and Pālamanui Campuses per Hawai‘i State law. 
 

Whereas, Hawai‘i Revised Statutes 291-71 and 291-72 states: All parking facilities that are 

available for use by the general public and include at least 100 parking spaces must designate 

at least one parking space specifically for Plug-in Electric Vehicles (PEVs), provided that no 

parking spaces required by the Americans with Disabilities Act Accessibility Guidelines are 

reduced or displaced. Spaces must be clearly marked and equipped with electric vehicle supply 

equipment (EVSE). An owner of multiple parking lots may designate and install EVSE in fewer 

parking spaces than required in one or more parking lots, as long as the owner meets the 

requirement for total number of aggregate spaces for all parking lots, and,  

 

Whereas, Hawai‘i Community College does not have recharging stations (EVSEs) on the 

Manono or Pālamanui Campuses in violation of Hawai‘i Revised Statutes 291-71 and 291-72 

and,  

 

Whereas, Hawai‘i Community College does have over 100 parking spaces on the Manono 

Campus and Pālamanui Campus is a designated LEED Certified campus and, 

 

Whereas, the use of PEVs are becoming more popular with our students, faculty, and staff, 

 

Be it resolved, that Hawai‘i Community College install at least two (2) recharging stations on 

the Manono Campus and one (1) recharging station on the Pālamanui Campus and, 

 

Be it further resolved, that the recharging stations be free to use up to 2 hours per PEV and, 

 

Be it further resolved, that the recharging stations be installed and operational by the start of 

the Fall 2019 Semester.  

 

 

Effective Date: April 26, 2019  


